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January 30, 2009 

Mr. Mark Marfoglia 
Marfoglia Construction 
9031 Parkway Boulevard 
Anjou QC H1J 1N4 

Dear Mark: 

Steven Ste.Croix 
Vice President, Operations 
Standard Life Investments Inc. 
1001 De Maisonneuve West, Suite 1000 

Montreal QC H3A 3C8 

We would like to take a moment to thank you and your team for the excellent work and thoughtful 
guidance provided throughout our 34,000 square foot relocation project. 

From the beginning, the project schedule was aggressive. Expanding our operation and moving 
to a new office design concept meant our project would be very closely monitored by all. 

As our construction manager, your skills in managing the sub-trades, designers and engineers 
ensured that, with very few adjustments, we would complete this project successfully. 

Your consistent style and approach, and the creativity and experience of your staff, helped us 
address some significant site conditions and make smart decisions without any unnecessary 
delays. 

Introducing staff to a new design concept can be challenging. In our case, this challenge was 
minimized by the quality of the finished product. Your team delivered a clean and professional 
office environment enriched with exceptional millwork. 

As a client, through your detailed documentation of meetings, billings, construction schedules and 
change orders, we were always aware of all issues as well as their potential impact on time and 
cost. 

We thank you for your personal dedication to success and ask that you extend our thanks to your 
staff for their craftsmanship and commitment to quality. 

We wish you continued success. 

Best regards, 

Steven Ste.Croix 
Vice President, Operations 


